4 September 1957

Major General Otis O. Benson, Jr. Commendant School of Aviation Medicine, USAF Randolph Air Force Base, Texas

Dear General Benson:

I regret very much to inform you that I must tender my resignstion as a member of the staff of the Department of Space Medicine, School of Aviation Medicine, USAF, to become effective on 18 September 1957.

This action has become necessary because it would be unwise, financially speaking, to continue at my present salary level.

I have greatly enjoyed my work in the Department of Space Medicine, and I am extremely sorry to discontinue the many pleasant associations which I have had in the Department and at the School of Aviation Medicine. I hope that occasions will arise in the future to continue these associations.

Sincerely.

JAMES G. GAURE, M.D. Department of Space Medicine